EYE ON THE WORLD

Sept. 3, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Sept. 3, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

WEF loves California

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Great Reset Rolls On: WEF [World Economic Forum] Gazes Adoringly at California as 'Climate Role Model' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Flooding in Pakistan and China

- An article by Staff titled "Over 20 Million Homeless After Record Floods Hit Pakistan" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Adam Solomons and Eleanor Dye titled "More Than 1,000 Dead and 33 Million People Displaced Due to Pakistan Flash Floods:

Terrifying Torrents of Water Are Filmed Wiping Village Away After Monsoon" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2022.

- An article by Stewart Carr titled "Death Toll in Pakistan Floods Rises to 1,136 People as Nearly 500,000 People Crowd Into Camps After Losing Their Homes Amid Fears a Third of the Country Could Be Flooded—but Experts Say Water Levels in Some Areas Are Now Receding" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Wan Hengyi titled "46,400 People Evacuated Overnight as Heavy Rainfall Hits SW China's Sichuan After Prolonged Extreme Heat" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Aug. 28, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China: Post-Drought Floods Force Nearly 50,000 to Evacuate Sichuan" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Comments about global food crisis

- An article by Karen Gilchrist titled "Global Food Crisis Sees 150 Million More Women Than Men Going Hungry—and 'It's Going to Get Worse' " was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Charmaine Jacob titled "UN Says the Global Food Crisis Is About Affordability, Not Availability" was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

China claims new virus in mice

• An article by Connor Boyd titled "Chinese Laboratory at Center of Covid Cover-Up Claims Detects Brand New Virus in Mice That Needs to Be 'Further Assessed' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about international monkeypox

• An article by Luke Andrews titled "Texas Officials Confirm First U.S. Monkeypox Death—Unnamed Harris County Resident With 'Various Severe Illnesses' Is 16th Person Globally to Die While Infected" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.

International covid

 An article by Connor Boyd titled "Has Wuhan Wet Market at Center of Covid Pandemic Secretly Re-Opened? Eagle-Eyed Scientists Spot

Slaughtered Animals Being Hung Out to Dry on Google Maps—Despite China's Ban on Sale of Wild Meat" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

International climate change

- A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Farmers in Belgium Attempt to Break Into City Hall Protesting Against EU-Inspired Green Agenda" were posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Climate Crazy EU Faces Up to Decade of 'Terrible' Winters Thanks to Russian Gas Addictions" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Boris Johnson to Beg UK to Keep Pushing Net Zero Green Agenda Despite Energy Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

Fossil fuels—affecting Europe

- An article by Clarisa Diaz titled "Germans Are Looking to Firewood for Energy as Natural Gas Prices Soar" was posted at qz.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by George Glover titled "Russia Is Burning \$10 Million a Day of Natural Gas Usually Destined for Germany Before Moscow Choked Off Supply" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Sam Meredith titled "Europe Faces Terrible Winters for the Next 5 to 10 Years Without a Gas Price Cap, [Belgian Energy] Minister Warns" was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Kathleen J. Anderson titled "Europe Facing Unprecedented Energy Crisis, Costs Are Unimaginable" was posted at the political insider.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

• An article by Mary Aultman titled "Russia Cuts Off Gas Supply to France as Country Faces Energy Disaster" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Russia's Gazprom Cuts Off Gas Supply to Germany Again for 'Three-Day Maintenance on Nord Stream Pipeline' as Putin Continues to Weaponize Energy Against Europe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "EU Bigwig [European Commission President Ursula Von Der Leyen] Demands 'Emergency Intervention' in Energy Market as Gas Crisis Expected to Last Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Fossil fuels—international miscellaneous

• An article by Owen Evans titled "Energy Crisis Will Hit Pubs Harder Than Lockdowns; Says Industry Bosses" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

- An article by Vladimir Isachenkov titled "Russia to Hold Sweeping Joint War Games With China, Others [Including India, Laos, Mongolia, Nicaragua and Syria]" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Vladimir Isachenkov titled "Russia Launches War Games With China Amid Tensions With U.S." was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Tim Kelly titled "Japan Plans to Develop Longer-Range Missiles to Counter China, Russia" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war-general comments

- An article by David Averre titled " 'Panicking' Putin 'Pulls All Fighter Jets Out of Crimea After Ukraine Special Forces Staged a String of Daring Attacks on Russian Military Bases Deep in Occupied Peninsula'—NATO Report Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "Russia Orchestrates Referendum to Annex Occupied Portions of Ukraine" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug.

31, 2022.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Taxi for Putin! Hackers Bring Gridlock to Moscow by Sending Hundreds of Cabs to Fake Pick-Up in Russian Capital (but Was It Revenge for Ukraine Invasion?)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war-Ukraine nuclear plant

- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Ukraine's Nuclear Agency Warns Risk of Hydrogen, Radioactive Leaks Following Damage to Zaporizhzhia Plant" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Holly Ellyatt titled "UN Inspectors Finally Reach Ukraine Nuclear Plant After Shelling and Emergency Shutdown of Reactor" was posted at cnbc.com on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Walter Finch titled "Russia Accuses Ukraine of 'Nuclear Terrorism' and 'Creating a Threat of Catastrophe' and Denies Basing Heavy Weapons at Zaporizhzhia Power Plant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard titled "Taiwan Says 15 Chinese Aircraft Cross Taiwan Strait Median Line" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Yimou Lee titled "Taiwan Vows Counter-Attack If Chinese Forces Enter Its Territory" was posted at reuters.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Taiwan Fires Live Ammunition at Chinese Drone for First Time" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Taiwanese Soldiers Aim to Shoot Down Chinese Drones" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about China

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "China Slams U.S.-India Military Exercises Near Hotly Disputed Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

• An article by Carl Samson titled "North Dakota Residents Push Back Against Chinese Firm's Corn Mill Near Air Force Base" was posted at nextshark.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Israel's Mossad Leader: Iran Nuclear Deal Is 'Based on Lies . . . It's Fraud' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Jonathan Rose titled "Iran's President Threatens to Destroy Israel If the Jewish State Carries Out Military Strikes on Tehran's Nuclear Program" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ali Khamenei titled "A Winner Is Emerging From the War in Ukraine, but It's Not Who You Think [It Is Iran]" was posted at yahoo.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Jack Buckby titled "Iran Begins Supplying Russia With Military Drones to Fight in Ukraine" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled " 'He's Generating War in the Middle East': Ben Shapiro Warns [That] Biden Making Iraq an Iranian Proxy" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "50 House Democrats and Republicans Demand Biden Release Text of Any Iran Nuclear Deal: Lawmakers Raise Alarm That U.S. Will Weaken Sanctions on Terrorist Funding as Talks Accelerate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Katie Anthony titled "For the Second Time in a Month, Saudi Arabia Has Sentenced a Woman to Decades in Prison Over Her Tweets: Rights Group" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about Afghanistan

• An article by Valerie Bauman titled "Biden Rescue of Afghan Interpreter in 'Media Stunt' [on October 10, 2021] Left Hundreds Stranded" was posted at newsweek.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Pentagon Misfires With Victory Lap on Afghanistan Withdrawal One Year Later" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

• An article by Mike Brest titled "Taliban Celebrate Anniversary of Afghan Withdrawal With Parade at Former U.S. Base" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about Euro-Pride event

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Thomas D. Williams titled "50,000 March in Protest Against Pride Parade in Belgrade, Serbia [Scheduled for September 12-18]" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2022.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Serbia Cancels Euro-Pride Celebrations [Scheduled for September 12-18] Following Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about Meghan Markle

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Meghan Markle Compares Own Royal Wedding to Nelson Mandela's Release From Prison" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Shekhar Bhatia and Martin Robinson titled "Mystery Over Meghan Markle's Nelson Mandela Claims—as Actor Who Says He's the Only South African in Lion King Live Action Film Insists He's Never Met Duchess After Bombshell Interview Claimed Cast Member Compared Her Wedding to Leader's Release" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Shekhar Bhatia and Martin Robinson titled " 'Every Day There Are People Who Want to Be Nelson Mandela': Madiba's Grandson Says Meghan Markle Should 'Pull Up Her Sleeves' and Improve Lives of Ordinary People in UK in New Statement After Her Comparisons With Anti-Apartheid Hero" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Tom Leonard titled "Is America Falling Out of Love With the 'Petulant Princess' of Montecito? Even the 'Woke' Magazine That Interviewed Meghan Markle at Her \$12.9 Million California Mansion Carried an Undercurrent of Disapproval" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "CNN Host Don Lemon Is 'Shocked' by Meghan Markle's Admission That She's Only Recently Begun to 'Understand What It's Like to Be a Black Woman' and Says 'She's Coming From a Place of Privilege' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

• An article by Martin Robinson titled "How Well Is Meghan Markle's Podcast Really Doing? Mystery as Spotify Declares Archetypes 'Top Podcast' in Official Rankings—Despite Their Episode Listening Figures Putting Her No Higher Than Fifth and as Low as 25th" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Adry Torres titled "Three Child Kidnappers Are Burned Alive by Raging Guatemalan Villagers Following the Murder of an 11-Year-Old Boy After His Parents Paid a \$19,000 Ransom" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Nishan Chikuri titled "India's 'Twin Towers' Collapse in Five Seconds: Moment Engineers Detonate Controlled Blast Beneath Skyscrapers After Court Deemed Them Structurally Unsafe and Said They Must Come Down" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Trudeau Liberals to Spend \$100 Million on 2SLGBTQI+ Action Plan So Canadians Can Be Their 'Authentic Selves' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Vietnamese Parents Forced to Buy Back Children As Human Trafficking Crisis in Cambodia Escalates" was posted at nextshark.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Mara Leighton titled "Thai Authorities Have Issued an Arrest Warrant Against a Popular YouTuber Accused of Scamming Followers Out of \$55 Million, Reports Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Report: North Korea Has Up to 5,000 Tons of Chemical Warfare Agents" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Brittny Mejia, Salvador Hernandez, Alexandra E. Petri, Gregory Yee and Christian Martinez titled "California Extends Alert as Power Grid Is Strained by Heat Wave and Wildfires Burn" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN Appointees Scold Americans for Opposing CRT, Push for Progress on Slavery Reparations" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 1, 2022.



An article by Staff titled "Aug. 28, 1963: MLK's 'I Have a Dream' Speech" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022. Following is the article.

On Aug. 28, 1963—59 years ago yesterday—Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. delivered his famous "I Have a Dream" speech in from of the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C. *CNS News* re-posts that speech today in honor of Dr. King and the message he gave to all Americans.

Rev. Martin Luther King Jr.: Five score years ago, a great American, in whose symbolic shadow we stand today, signed the Emancipation Proclamation. This momentous decree came as a great beacon light of hope to millions of Negro slaves who had been seared in the flames of withering injustice. It came as a joyous daybreak to end the long night of their captivity.

But 100 years later, the Negro still is not free. One hundred years later, the life of the Negro is still sadly crippled by the manacles of segregation and the chains of discrimination. One hundred years later, the Negro lives on a lonely island of poverty in the midst of a vast ocean of material prosperity.

One hundred years later the Negro is still languished in the corners of American society and finds himself in exile in his own land. And so we've come here today to dramatize a shameful condition. In a sense we've come to our nation's capital to cash a check.

When the architects of our republic wrote the magnificent words of the Constitution and the Declaration of Independence, they were signing a promissory note to which every American was to fall heir. This note was a promise that all men—yes, Black men as well as white men—would be guaranteed the unalienable rights of life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness.

It is obvious today that America has defaulted on this promissory note insofar as her citizens of color are concerned. Instead of honoring this sacred

obligation, America has given the Negro people a bad check, a check which has come back marked insufficient funds.

But we refuse to believe that the bank of justice is bankrupt.

We refuse to believe that there are insufficient funds in the great vaults of opportunity of this nation. And so we've come to cash this check, a check that will give us upon demand the riches of freedom and the security of justice.

We have also come to his hallowed spot to remind America of the fierce urgency of now. This is no time to engage in the luxury of cooling off or to take the tranquilizing drug of gradualism.

Now is the time to make real the promises of democracy. Now is the time to rise from the dark and desolate valley of segregation to the sunlit path of racial justice. Now is the time to lift our nation from the quick sands of racial injustice to the solid rock of brotherhood. Now is the time to make justice a reality for all of God's children.

It would be fatal for the nation to overlook the urgency of the moment. This sweltering summer of the Negro's legitimate discontent will not pass until there is an invigorating autumn of freedom and equality. 1963 is not an end, but a beginning. Those who hope that the Negro needed to blow off steam and will now be content will have a rude awakening if the nation returns to business as usual.

There will be neither rest nor tranquility in America until the Negro is granted his citizenship rights. The whirlwinds of revolt will continue to shake the foundations of our nation until the bright day of justice emerges.

But there is something that I must say to my people who stand on the warm threshold which leads into the palace of justice. In the process of gaining our rightful place, we must not be guilty of wrongful deeds. Let us not seek to satisfy our thirst for freedom by drinking from the cup of bitterness and hatred.

We must forever conduct our struggle on the high plane of dignity and discipline. We must not allow our creative protest to degenerate into physical violence. Again and again, we must rise to the majestic heights of meeting physical force with soul force. The marvelous new militancy which has engulfed the Negro community must not lead us to a distrust of all white people, for many of our white brothers, as evidenced by their presence here today, have come to realize that their destiny is tied up with our destiny.

And they have come to realize that their freedom is inextricably bound to our freedom. We cannot walk alone. And as we walk, we must make the pledge that we shall always march ahead. We cannot turn back.

There are those who are asking the devotees of civil rights, when will you be satisfied? We can never be satisfied as long as the Negro is the victim of the unspeakable horrors of police brutality. We can never be satisfied as long as our bodies, heavy with the fatigue of travel, cannot gain lodging in the motels of the highways and the hotels of the cities.

We cannot be satisfied as long as the Negro's basic mobility is from a smaller ghetto to a larger one. We can never be satisfied as long as our children are stripped of their selfhood and robbed of their dignity by signs stating: for whites only.

We cannot be satisfied as long as a Negro in Mississippi cannot vote and a Negro in New York believes he has nothing for which to vote.

No, no, we are not satisfied, and we will not be satisfied until justice rolls down like waters, and righteousness like a mighty stream.

I am not unmindful that some of you have come here out of great trials and tribulations. Some of you have come fresh from narrow jail cells. Some of you have come from areas where your quest for freedom left you battered by the storms of persecution and staggered by the winds of police brutality. You have been the veterans of creative suffering. Continue to work with the faith that unearned suffering is redemptive. Go back to Mississippi, go back to Alabama, go back to South Carolina, go back to Georgia, go back to Louisiana, go back to the slums and ghettos of our Northern cities, knowing that somehow this situation can and will be changed.

Let us not wallow in the valley of despair, I say to you today, my friends.

So even though we face the difficulties of today and tomorrow, I still have a dream. It is a dream deeply rooted in the American dream. I have a dream that one day this nation will rise up and live out the true meaning of its creed: We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal.

I have a dream that one day on the red hills of Georgia, the sons of former slaves and the sons of former slave owners will be able to sit down together at the table of brotherhood.

I have a dream that one day even the state of Mississippi, a state sweltering with the heat of injustice, sweltering with the heat of oppression will be

transformed into an oasis of freedom and justice.

I have a dream that my four little children will one day live in a nation where they will not be judged by the color of their skin but by the content of their character. I have a dream today.

I have a dream that one day down in Alabama with its vicious racists, with its governor having his lips dripping with the words of interposition and nullification, one day right down in Alabama little Black boys and Black girls will be able to join hands with little white boys and white girls as sisters and brothers. I have a dream today.

I have a dream that one day every valley shall be exalted, every hill and mountain shall be made low, the rough places will be made plain, and the crooked places will be made straight, and the glory of the Lord shall be revealed, and all flesh shall see it together.

This is our hope. This is the faith that I go back to the South with. With this faith, we will be able to hew out of the mountain of despair a stone of hope. With this faith we will be able to transform the jangling discords of our nation into a beautiful symphony of brotherhood. With this faith we will be able to work together, to pray together, to struggle together, to go to jail together, to stand up for freedom together, knowing that we will be free one day.

This will be the day when all of God's children will be able to sing with new meaning: My country, 'tis of thee, sweet land of liberty, of thee I sing. Land where my fathers died, land of the pilgrims' pride, from every mountainside, let freedom ring.

And if America is to be a great nation, this must become true. And so let freedom ring from the prodigious hilltops of New Hampshire. Let freedom ring from the mighty mountains of New York. Let freedom ring from the heightening Alleghenies of Pennsylvania. Let freedom ring from the snowcapped Rockies of Colorado. Let freedom ring from the curvaceous slopes of California. But not only that, let freedom ring from Stone Mountain of Georgia. Let freedom ring from Lookout Mountain of Tennessee. Let freedom ring from every hill and molehill of Mississippi. From every mountainside, let freedom ring.

And when this happens, and when we allow freedom ring, when we let it ring from every village and every hamlet, from every state and every city, we will be able to speed up that day when all of God's children, Black men and white men, Jews and Gentiles, Protestants and Catholics, will be able to join hands and sing in the words of the old Negro spiritual: Free at last. Free at

last. Thank God almighty, we are free at last.



An article by Allen West titled "Biden's Unconstitutional and Delusional Decrees, Mandates and Orders" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2022. Following is the article.

There is no debate that the current Biden administration, actually Obama's third term, is potentially the most unconstitutional presidential administration we have seen. The disregard for our rule of law is evident in the disregard of the Constitution's guarantee clause, Article IV, Section 4 when it comes to the open borders policy of Biden.

Last week we witnessed yet another act of blatant overreach of executive power in our system of governance. When Joe Biden stepped forth and issued his decree that he was forgiving student loan debt, he far exceeded his constitutional enumerated powers. Show me where the president, according to the Constitution, has the enumerated power to relieve individual contractual debt and use taxpayer funds as the means of payoff. This goes along the lines of the government issuing edicts from a federal agency that individual rental contractual obligations did not have to be honored...which the Supreme Court ruled against.

Another of the Biden administration's unconstitutional delusions was to threaten to cut off school lunch funding if school districts did not adopt a gender dysphoria indoctrination curriculum. First, the federal government has no enumerated power in matters of education. But my question is: how fascist, tyrannical, and abjectly mean is this administration to issue an order that would starve children to get their way? Yet, no one addresses this very disconcerting behavior?

But for me, and I am sure many of you, the most nefarious, and yes, evil unconstitutional delusion was the COVID shot mandate. This is a shot that Dr. Deborah Birx recently acknowledged was known not to have efficacy in preventing Americans from being infected with COVID.

Yet, a year ago, during the Afghanistan withdrawal debacle, Biden stepped to the podium one evening in the White House and issued his unconstitutional vaccine mandate. The U.S. Constitution enumerates no power allowing the president to tell any of us that we must be injected with an unproven and minimally tested substance. Still, Americans were forced to

decide to obey or lose their jobs.

Regarding our military, Joe Biden, as the Commander in Chief of the US Armed Forces, issued not just an unconstitutional mandate, he gave our military an unethical, immoral, and unlawful order. His shot mandate ploy was a political maneuver to shift the narrative away from Afghanistan, where Biden was responsible for the deaths of 13 Marines, Soldiers, and Sailors.

Today, members of our military are being forced out of service. Just last week, it was reported that several Cadets from the US Coast Guard Academy were expelled, which is consistent with other service academies, for refusing this shot. Troops are being segregated into horrific living conditions and treated as lepers for their refusal to receive this injection. Members of our military are being threatened. Command assignments and retirements are being taken away. Some have been discharged with less than Honorable designation. And formerly healthy troops who did submit are now experiencing debilitating illnesses and medical conditions such as myocarditis.

As for Milley and Austin? Yes, they are silent, just as they were a year ago when the debacle in Afghanistan was taking place. These two individuals should resign immediately.

Our military readiness is being adversely affected due to the termination of highly skilled servicemembers. According to Military News, the Army recently ended the military pay and benefits for more than 60,000 National Guard and Reserve Soldiers who refused the COVID-19 shot. That action affects more than the service member— it affects their families.

The American Constitutional Rights Union's Committee to Support and Defend has created a hotline where members of our military can tell their stories. I encourage you to reach out to 877-730-2278. The stories we've heard so far are horrific. Is there any wonder why recruitment and retention in the military are lacking? I would have never believed that we would see such hatred towards those who serve us and support and defend the Constitution.

Then again, it all makes sense — those called to defend our Constitution are the biggest enemies of the leftists in America. Those of us who love the Constitution and our rule of law must be the voice for those, such as the unborn and our military service men and women. We must protect them from this lawless administration's unconstitutional and delusional decrees, mandates, and orders.

Steadfast and Loyal.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "Women Are Disproportionately Hurting Our Country" was posted at creators.com on Aug. 30, 2022. Following is the article.

When I was in college, I read a book by George Gilder, one of the wisest thinkers of the last half-century, titled "Naked Nomads," which had a deep impact on me. It was about single men and all the pathologies associated with them. For example, Gilder drove home the point that the biggest factor concerning violent crime was that it is overwhelmingly committed by single men.

While there was no danger—I would say no chance—that I would commit a violent crime (though I was, at the time, single), this fact along with others in the book made me a lifelong advocate of marriage.

I also came to realize that raising good men was the most important thing society could do. If it doesn't, the male propensity to physical aggression and predatory sexual behavior will wreak havoc. Therefore, raising boys to control their natures is fundamental to society avoiding chaos.

Over the course of a lifetime, however, I have come to realize that while society was right about males, it was wrong about females. Whether spoken or unspoken, most people thought that girls just didn't need to be raised to control their natures nearly as much as boys did.

But they do.

It's true that females are not inclined to violence or predatory sexual behavior as men are. But this hardly means that girls and women don't have to learn to control their natures. On the contrary, as I have been telling parents for many years now, they need to teach their daughters to control their natures just as much as they teach their sons to do so.

Specifically, girls have to learn to control their emotions.

Just as the male sexual drive and violent impulses can overwhelm their conscience and their ability to think and act rationally, emotions can do the same thing in girls and women: overwhelm their conscience and their ability

to think and act rationally.

However, it should be obvious that at least two generations of parents— especially among the well-educated—did not teach many of their daughters to control their emotions and think rationally.

The result is that women are disproportionately active in doing damage to our society.

The most obvious example is education. American schools teach less and indoctrinate more than ever before. Big-city public (and most private) schools are damaging young Americans to an extent and in ways no one imagined just a few years ago. Young children are prematurely sexualized—they are, for example, exposed to "Drag Queen Story Hour" in class and in local libraries from the age of 5. These feature a man dressed as a woman reading and dancing for them.

And who is facilitating all of this? In virtually every case, a woman. Ninety-two percent of kindergarten teachers are women, 75% of all teachers are women and 85% of librarians are women.

And they are teaching young people to despise their country (the creator of the poisonous "1619 Project" is a woman), to feel guilty about their "white privilege" or to think of themselves as victims if they are black. Even worse, they are indoctrinating them in "nonbinary" thinking regarding sex and gender.

As City Journal reports, "Los Angeles Unified School District has adopted a radical gender-theory curriculum encouraging teachers to work toward the 'breakdown of the gender binary,' to experiment with gender pronouns such as 'they,' 'ze,' and 'tree,' and to adopt 'trans-affirming' programming to make their classrooms 'queer all school year.'"

The same is happening in school districts around the country.

These ideas originated in university gender studies and women's studies departments, nearly all of whose professors are female.

Teachers and their unions did great damage to young people during COVID-19. They demanded—because of their hypochondria and an apparent inability to apply reason to COVID-19 risk—that schools be closed for nearly two years. Teachers unions in big cities threatened to go on strike if schools opened. In general, teachers unions are just radical arms of the Democratic Party and the progressive movement. They are overwhelmingly composed of women members and women leaders. The head of the National Education

Association is a woman, as are the heads of the Los Angeles, Chicago and New York City teachers unions.

Women physicians and health care workers are at the vanguard of ruining young people's lives at children's hospitals that push giving young people puberty-blocking hormones and opposite-gender hormones, performing hysterectomies and mastectomies on healthy girls who say they are boys, and chemically or physically castrating healthy boys who say they are girls.

Women are at the vanguard of perverting the medical profession by advocating the teaching of woke ideologies in medical schools, placing these ideologies on an equal footing with medical education.

Last week an organization called Physicians for Reproductive Health published an open letter to the nation's reporters and news editors, demanding they censor anti-abortion activists: "We are asking for a commitment from the community of media outlets reporting on abortion to keep in mind the true danger that you present when interviewing anti-abortion extremists. You are giving the opportunity for dangerous lies to spread."

As regards the demand that news outlets censor pro-life individuals and groups, the open letter was signed by more than 600 medical doctors and other health care professionals. Nearly every signatory was a woman. And all four of the listed leaders of Physicians for Reproductive Health are women.

Women clergy have been at the vanguard of pushing Christianity and Judaism to the left, leaving mainstream churches and synagogues increasingly empty. Of course, the increasingly feminized male clergy go along with their female colleagues.

And women are disproportionately supportive of cancel culture, the greatest threat to free speech in American history.

It should go without saying, but it's undoubtedly necessary to note that there are many women doing great, even heroic, things for our society, and that many men are working to wreck it. But for those who associate women with instinctively protecting children or with being supportive of a traditionally religious life, this era in American history has provided something of a shock.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Is the Left poking conservatives to react with violence?

- An article by Jack Buckby titled "Joe Biden Is Begging Republicans to Get Violent" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden Has His 'Deplorables' Moment During DNC Event [When He Called 74 Million Trump Supporters as 'Semi-Fascist' Extremists]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Dana Milbank titled "Biden Just Used the F-Word [Fascism]— and He's Correct [Calling MAGA Republicans Semi-Fascists and Accusing Them of Embracing Political Violence]" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "Biden's 'Semi-Fascist' Label Latest Anti-GOP Moniker Bestowed by Democrats, Media" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Barrabi titled "CNN's John Avlon Blasts Biden Over GOP 'Semi-Fascism' Remark: 'Not Helpful' " was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden [Divisively] Claims 'Brave Right-Wing Americans' Are Shooting Law Enforcement" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Mark Nuckols titled "Is the Left Preparing for Civil War?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Gutfeld: Angry 'Biden Is Waging War on People in the Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Biden's Latest, Lowest Drive to Divide America" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. Rubio: Biden Democrats Aren't Just Attacking Political Leaders; 'They Are Attacking Voters' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

• An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Prepares Speech to Heal 'Soul of the Nation' After Demonizing Trump Supporters as 'Threat' to Democracy" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Hecklers Chant '[Expletive] Joe Biden' as President Attacks MAGA Americans in Dark Philadelphia Speech" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "If You Don't Agree With the Majority of Americans, You Are Extreme (White House Says): Karine Jean-Pierre Continues Attacks on MAGA and Insists Biden's Speech Tonight Will Be 'Optimistic' and Not Political" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin and Geoff Earle titled "Biden Doubles Down on MAGA Hate and Finally Name-Drops Donald in 'Soul of the Nation' Speech—Saying He and His Supporters 'Threaten the Foundations of Our Republic': Networks Largely Ignore His Address With Only CNN and MSNBC Airing It Live" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Mimi Nguyen Ly titled "Biden Accuses Trump, MAGA Republicans of 'Extremism' in Rare Primetime Address" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Tucker Carlson Slams Biden's 'Obvious Dictatorial Ambitions' and Claims the President Was Calling for a 'One-Party State' During Pennsylvania Speech That Was 'Turning Point in American History' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.

Is Biden hoping to scare own voters to ballot box?

- An article by Christian Whiton titled "Hysterical Biden Demonizes Millions of Republican Voters as 'Semi-Fascists,' Borderline Terrorists and a 'Threat to Democracy' to Scare His Own Voters to the Ballot Box; So Who Is the Real Fascist?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Joe Biden Is the Real Semi-Fascist" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Warning from Mike Pompeo

• An article by Paul Farrell titled "Mike Pompeo Warns U.S. Is More Likely to Face Another 9/11-Style Attack After Exit From Afghanistan Because It Put Taliban in 'Full Control' and Convinced Vladimir Putin He Could Invade Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.

Federal debt

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Debt Has Now Climbed \$3 Trillion Under Biden" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" is a sham

- An article by Brian Darling titled "The Inflation Reduction Act Radically Increases Energy Prices" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rev. Franklin Graham: 'Wake Up America! What the Socialist Politicians Are Doing to This Country Is Dangerous' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Naomi Lim titled "Biden Tries to Brand Himself as Deficit Cutter, Not Big Spender" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 28, 2022.

Both political sides criticize Manchin

• An article by Jack McEvoy titled "Some Democrats Are Ready to Torpedo Manchin's 'Dirty Deal' on Permitting Reform" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 25, 2022.

"Inflation Reduction Act" collides with debt-forgiveness

- An article by Kristen Altus titled "Supporter of Biden's Inflation Reduction Act [Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget President Maya MacGuineas] Rips 'Reckless' Student Loan Handouts: 'Cynical and Depressing' " was posted at foxbusiness.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "House Democrat [Tim Ryan] Suggests Biden's Student Loan Plan Ignores Americans 'Getting Crushed With Inflation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2022.

Debt-forgiveness idea is a clever ploy for votes

- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Student-Loan Forgiveness Is Biden's 'Hail Mary' Pass to Buy Votes" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Ted Cruz Says There's a 'Real Risk' That Biden's Student-Loan Forgiveness Will Help Democrats in the 2022 Midterm Elections" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 27, 2022.

• An article by Luke Martz titled "With Student Loan Forgiveness, Biden's Belief on Elections Appears to Be 'If You Can't Win Them, Buy Them' " was posted at desmoinesregister.com on Aug. 28, 2022.

• An article by Beth Akers titled "Biden's Student Loan Debt Plan Is Driven by Politics, Not Economics" was posted at bostonglobe.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Debt-forgiveness idea robs the poor to give to the rich

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Bidenomics: Student Debt Amnesty Could Cost \$1 Trillion" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Biden's Transfer of Wealth to the Wealthier" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Inez Stepman titled "Biden's Diabolical \$1 Trillion Student Debt Scheme Robs the Poor to Give to the Rich—and the Bloated Universities Leading the Left's Cultural Revolution" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Other comments about debt-forgiveness

- An article by Staff titled "'Morally Reprehensible': Ben Shapiro Bashes Biden Administration for Attacking Business Owners Who Criticized Student Loan Bailout" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by James Reinl titled "'It Just Makes Me Sick': Paid-Up Borrowers Slam Biden's \$600 Billion Student Loan Write-Off as An Un-American Boon to Irresponsible Debtors—While They Slogged Through School, Worked Round the Clock and Repaid Their Dues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by John Hawkins titled "The Perils of Handing Out 'Free' Money [Referring to the Student Loan Disaster]" was posted at culturcidal.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by James Reinl titled "Biden's Student Debt Write-Off in Numbers: 41 Million Wave Goodbye to College Debt, but 240 Million Without Degrees and Other Taxpayers Each Foot \$2,500 Towards \$600 Billion Plan That Could Worsen Inflation, Erase Deficit Reductions and Prompt Legal Fights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Purdue President [Mitch] Daniels: Schools Should Cover Costs of Canceled Loans Instead of Taxpayers; 'It's a Breach of Warranty' on Part of Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "[Former Secretary of Education] Betsy DeVos: Joe Biden's Student Loan Forgiveness Is a 'Poison Pill' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Biden Student Loan Giveaway a Boon for Doctors, Lawyers and Grads With Dubious Degrees; Data Shows" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Sullum titled "The Student Loan Debate Shows How the ACLU Has Lost Its Way" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Government the Problem, Not Solution, on College Costs" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Joe Popularis titled "How Senator Biden [in 2005] Helped Create the Student Debt Crisis President Biden Is Pretending to Fix" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Debt-forgiveness and taxes

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Biden's Loan Forgiveness Could Come Back to Haunt Students on Tax Day" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Kate Dore titled "These 13 States May Hit Borrowers With Up to \$1,100 in State Tax Liability on Forgiven Student Loans" was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Jared Walczak titled "List of States That Might Tax Student Loan Debt" was posted at taxfoundation.org on Aug. 30, 2022.

Politician protecting himself, not SCOTUS families

• An article by Jason Rantz titled "Rep. Jayapal Received Extra Security After Denying It to SCOTUS Families" was posted at mynorthwest.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Another State's House [South Carolina] Just Approved a Near-Total Abortion Ban" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Pelosi: 'It's Sinful . . . That They Would Be Able to Say to Women What They Think Women Should Be Doing With . . . Their Bodies' [Says a Person Who Is a Staunch Believer in Killing Millions of Unborn Children]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "One State [California] Is Preparing to Spend \$20 Million to Fund Travel for Abortions" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "2019 Flashback: Defending Third-Trimester Abortion, Dem. [Virginia] Gov. Northam Said Born Baby Could Be Left to Die" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about "straight pride" march

• An article by Matthew Sedacca titled "'Straight Pride' March Outside Abortion Clinic Clashes With 200 Protesters" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 28, 2022.

Comments about gun control

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden: 'I'm Determined to Ban Assault Weapons in This Country' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Todd Frankel titled "Feeling Unwelcome in Blue States, Gun Companies Move to Red Ones" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "CNNer Claims Gun Ownership in America a 'Homeland Security Problem' " was posted at newsbusters.org on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "Gun Control Group [Giffords] Wants Credit Card Companies to Flag Firearm Purchases" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Candace Hathaway titled "New York Lawmakers Ask
 Mastercard and American Express to Flag Gun Store Purchases" was posted

at theblaze.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "New York Democrats Make Times Square a Gun-Free Zone, Even for Concealed Carry Permit Holders" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "FBI Request to Facebook Pretty Much Shows They Interfered in the 2020 Election" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Over 50 Biden Administration Employees, 12 U.S. Agencies Involved in Social Media Censorship Push: Documents" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Ishaan Tharoor titled "The Great Drought and the Great Deluge, All at the Same Time" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "California Plan to Shut Down Last Nuclear Plant Would Carry 'Severe' Consequences, Democrat Senator [Dianne Feinstein] Warns" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "Democrat Endgame Is to Put Every Miner in U.S. Out of a Job" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Fossil fuel—looks like Biden's sanctions backfired

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden's 'Unprecedented' Sanctions Against Russian Oil Completely Backfired" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Joe Wallace and Anna Hirtenstein titled "Russia Confounds the West by Recapturing Its Oil Riches" was posted at wsj.com on Aug. 29,

2022.

Comments about states banning gas-powered cars

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Two More States [Massachusetts and Washington State] Follow California's Lead in Banning Sales of New Gas-Powered Cars by 2035" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Vows to Fight Virginia Law [Signed by Former Governor Ralph Northam in 2021] Tying State to California's Gas-Vehicle Ban" was posted at nationalreview.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Carbone titled "How Will We Charge Them All? U.S. Needs to Spend \$35 Billion to Meet Demand for 1.2 Million Public Ports by 2030—(and That's Not Counting the 28 Million Needed in Homes)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.

Comments about avoiding charging electric vehicles

- An article by Alyssa Guzman and Stacy Liberatore titled "California Goes Haywire! Electric Car Owners Are Told Not to Charge Their Vehicles Because of Heatwave—Just Days After Announcing 2035 Ban on Gas Cars" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "California Extends Warning for Residents to 'Avoid Charging Electric Vehicles' As 'Available Power Supplies' Tighten" was posted at dailywire.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Inflation

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Caroline Downey titled "Biden Denies Massive Spending Fueled Record Inflation: 'The Idea Is Bizarre' " was posted at nationalreview.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by John Carney titled "Breitbart Business Digest: Canceling Student Debt Will Not Raise Inflation, Say the People Who Told You Inflation Would Be Transitory" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "[New York Times Columnist] Paul Krugman Claims America Had Low Inflation This Summer; What Planet Is He Living On?" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Hard-Up Americans Are Now Taking Out

Loans to Pay for Groceries Using 'Buy Now, Pay Later' Apps Which Offer Instant Credit But Can Charge Hefty Fees for Late Payments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

Recession

- An article by John Carney titled "Breitbart Business Digest: Only 38% of Biden Voters Say We're in a Recession, Versus 82% of Trump Voters" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Economist [John Hopkins University Economics Professor Steve Hanke] Reveals When America Can Expect One 'Whopper' of a Recession [in 2023]" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments of high praise for Biden's fiscal approach

- Looking back to March 2022, a press release titled "President Barbara R. Snyder Praises President Biden's FY23 Budget for Continued Investments in American Science and Innovation" was posted at aau.edu (Association of American Universities) on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "WH Spokeswoman [Karine Jean-Pierre]: 'The President's Record on Fiscal Responsibility Is Second to—to None' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Biden plans to give federal workers a raise

• An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Biden Plans to Give Federal Government Workers a Raise in 2023" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

• An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis: Fleet of IRS Agents Will Be Used to Target Middle-Class Americans" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Finances

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Is America on the Verge of a House Price Collapse? Prices Could Crash by Up to 20% and Homes Are Overvalued by As Much As 72%; Expert Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.

• An article by Abha Bhattarai titled "Half Cows, Entire Pigs: Families Are Buying Meat in Bulk to Save Money" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Aug. 27, 2022.

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Bed Bath & Beyond [Retail Chain] Will Close 150 Stores and Lay Off 20% of Staff as Sales Plunge by a Quarter—While Snapchat's Parent Company Plans to Cut More Than 1,000 Jobs as Ad Dollars Dry Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

Finances—raising fast-food wages

- An article by Alena Botros titled "California May Require Fast Food Chains to Pay Their Workers More; McDonalds Says It 'Hurts Everyone' " was posted at fortune.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "McDonald's U.S. Boss Slams California's 'Ill-Considered' Plan to Make Big Fast-Food Chains Pay Workers Up to \$22 an Hour—as Gov. Newsom Considers Whether to Sign the Controversial Bill" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

Finances—Generation Z

- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Quiet Quitting [Not Actually Quitting, But Only Doing the Bare Minimum]: Why Gen Z's Latest Trend Is Setting It Up for Failure" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Four Times As Many Generation Z Members Got Parents' Help Purchasing First Home Than Past Generations" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Alejandro Mayorkas—"the border is secure"

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled " 'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Rita Li titled "4.9 Million Illegal Aliens Crossed U.S. Border in 18 Months Since Biden Took Office: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Alejandro Mayorkas Is Complaining About

Texas Busing Migrants to DC and NYC" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Texas sends illegal immigrants to another large city

- An article by James Gordon titled "Now Texas Sends Migrants to Chicago: Gov. Abbott Buses 100 to Democrat-Led Windy City After Forking Out \$12 Million on Trips to NYC and DC—Due to Biden's 'Overwhelming' Border Policies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Brands Texas Governor Greg Abbott 'Racist' for busing 60 Illegal Migrants to Her City Despite [Her] Repeatedly Bragging of Its Status as a 'Sanctuary City' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Notice—Biden administration sending illegals immigrants to NYC

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "The Biden Administration Is Paying to Bus Illegal Migrants to New York City" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Video of [Heavyweight Boxing Champion] Tyson Fury Blasting [Britain's] Illegal Immigration Goes Viral" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "White House Spokeswoman: 'It's Not Just That People Are Walking Across—Across the Border' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Border Patrol Chief Testifies Under Oath That President Biden's 'No Consequences' Immigration Policy Causing Border Crisis" was posted at the political insider.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Biden Yet to Visit Besieged Southern Border, as White House Caught in Migrant Controversy" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

• Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on

July 29, 2021.

• Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Byron Donalds [of Florida]: Biden's Open Borders Goal Is to 'Change the Electorate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Election news—Hispanic trend

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Latest Hispanic Trend Is Not Good for Democrats" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "More Hispanic Voters Are Registered as Republicans Than as Democrats in Blue Miami-Dade" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Peter Hernandez titled "Wokeism Is Not a Latino Value" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Election news—scare tactic

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Here's the Dems' Latest Scare Tactic for the Upcoming Midterms [Claiming Republicans Will Stop Elections]" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Joe DePaolo titled "Colorado's Top Election Official Says That If Republicans Win Midterms, 'The Country Could Lose the Right to Vote in Less Than Three Months' " was posted at mediaite.com on Aug. 28, 2022.

Election news—federal and state

• An article by Victoria Marshall titled "Pennsylvania Abruptly Adds Mail-In Ballot Application to Voter Registration Form Mid-Election Cycle" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

• An article by Alex Hollings titled "U.S. Doubled Its Hypersonic Missile Successes in the Last 11 Months" was posted at sandboxx.us ton Aug. 29, 2022.

• An article by Clare Fitzgerald titled "U.S. Army Signs Deal With General Dynamics Land Systems to Send M1-A2 Abrams to Poland" was posted at warhistoryonline.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Soros Bankrolls Dark Money Hub for Activists Pushing to Dismantle Police; Grants Show" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled " 'Outrageous and Unprecedented': Mandela Barnes Slammed for Massive Security Spending After Calling to Defund Police" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about soaring crime

- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Terrifying 'Knockout Game' Returns to New York: 20 Innocent People Have Been Sucker-Punched So Far This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Curtis Silwa titled "Criminals Run Wild on Our Streets Thanks to Our Spineless Politicians; Now Vigilante Citizens Are Fighting Back—and the Result Will Be Deadly" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Andy Ngo titled "Portland Street Mob Shoots at Elderly Driver, Accidently Kills One of Their Own" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Micky Wootten titled "10 Alleged MS-13 Members Indicted on Murder Charges in Texas, Maryland—'Multiple Acts of Mutilation and Dismemberment' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira and Shawn Cohen titled "Shocking Moment Male NYPD Detective Punches Woman, 19, in the Face and Knocks Her to the Ground After Cops Were Spat On as They Tried to Arrest Boyfriend for Attempted Murder" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Seattle School Teachers Earn Professional Credits by Learning Critical Race Theory" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled " 'We're Trying to Educate, Not Indoctrinate': Fear Looms Over CRT as 60 High Schools Across the U.S. Will Offer the First AP African American Studies This Fall to Study Black Pride, Black Power and Black Feminism" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Assistant Principal [in Greenwich, Connecticut] Exposed by Project Veritas Under Investigation by School District for Discrimination [Against Catholic and Conservative Hires]" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Blames Trump for Schools Not Opening and the Drop in Learning: Claims Ex-President's 'Mismanagement' and Not Democrats or Unions Is to Blame for the Decline in Progress for Millions of Children" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments by Winsome Sears

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by John Rigolizzo titled "Virginia Lt. Governor [Winsome] Sears: Education 'Is a National Security Crisis' " was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 21, 2022.

Comments about transgender

- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Seattle Children's Hospital and University of Washington Refused to Correct Misleading Report That Claimed Puberty Blockers Reduced Depression in Transgender Teens, Because It Had Received Such Good Press From Mainstream Media" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bedard titled "Marjorie Taylor Greene Doubles Down on Fighting Transgender Surgeries for Minors" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

• An article by Chaya Raichik titled "Libs of TikTok: Mainstream Media Isn't Mad About Gender Surgeries on Teens; They're Mad You Found Out" was posted at humanevents.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "California Senate Passes Transgender Refuge Bill, Eroding Parental Rights" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "California [Newport-Mesa United] School District Disseminates Health Education Curriculum With 10 Sexual Preferences, 8 Genders: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Adam Kredo titled "U.S. Forces Ordered to Stop Using Gender Pronouns to Improve 'Lethality' " was posted at freebeacon.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Report: 20 Major League Baseball Teams 'Promote or Fund' Groups That Perform Child Sex Change Operations" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Black citizens

• An article by Andrea Joseph-McCatty titled "Black Girls Are 4.19 Times More Likely to Get Suspended Than White Girls—and Hiring More Teachers of Color Is Only Part of the Solution" was posted at yahoo.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself As 'Trained Marxist' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "Mandela Barnes [Senate Candidate in Wisconsin] Called Anti-Lockdown Demonstrators 'Selfish'—Praised Black Lives Matter Protests for Unity" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 27, 2022.

Racist volleyball hoax

• An article by Julio Rosas titled "Shocker: Viral BYU 'Racist' Volleyball Incident Looks to Be Another Hoax" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

• An article by Luke Hanson and Thomas Stevenson titled "[Alleged] Racist Comments at BYU Volleyball Game Never Happened, Sources Suggest" was posted at byucougarchronicle.org on Aug. 31, 2022.

• An article by John F. Trent titled "[Black Journalist] Jason Whitlock Accuses ESPN Host Stephen A. Smith of Leading 'Nationwide Manhunt' After Duke Volleyball Player Accuses Spectator of Using Racial Slur" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Madeline List titled "Man Paralyzed After Being Tased by Cop While Panhandling [in 2019] Wins \$100 Million Georgia Lawsuit" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Bruner titled "Ohio Police Fatally Shoot Unarmed Black Man in Bed During Failed Arrest Attempt, Video Shows" was posted at usatoday.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Monkeypox in U.S.

- An article by Luke Andrews titled "New York City Reports First Monkeypox Infection in Juvenile, Health Department Reveals—but Daily Cases in the City Appear to Be Slowing, Leaving CDC Chief 'Cautiously Optimistic' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "White House Touts [Its Planned] 'Surge' of Monkeypox Vaccine to 'Black and Latino Gay, Bisexual and Other Men Who Have Sex With Men' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about stolen covid-relief funds

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "Secret Service Has Now Seized \$1.4 Billion in Fraudulently Obtained Covid Relief Funds Since 2020—After Taking in Another Haul of \$286 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.

Comments about vaccine mandates

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.

eve 9-3-22

- An article by Douglas Blair titled "DC Mayor Says No Virtual Learning, Giving Unvaccinated Black Teens [Which Has Been Estimated at 40% of School-Aged Children] Zero Alternative Options" was posted at dailysignal.com on Aug. 25, 2022.
- An article by Ian Miller titled "NBA Defies CDC Guidance, Will Force Unvaccinated Players to Test Every Week" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Top Republicans Tell Pentagon to Finally Drop the National Guard Vaccine Mandate That's Left 45,000 Troops Inactive Since June While Rival Nations Ramp Up Advancements" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "What Insanity That Children Are Locked Out of School for Not Having a Covid Jab, Yet Unvaxxed Illegal Immigrants Are Allowed Into the U.S.—and All While Crime Is Allowed to Run Rampant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Tom Joyce titled "Arizona Attorney General Sues Tucson, Says Its Vaccine Mandate Violates Civil Rights" was posted at justthenews.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about covid vaccines

- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Pharma Giants Go to War: Moderna Sues Pfizer and BioNTech—Accusing Them of Copying Their mRNA Technology (Patented in 2010) to Develop Their Covid Vaccines" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Allie Griffin titled "Latest Covid Booster Shots Will Be Released Before Human Testing Is Complete" was posted at nypost.com on Aug. 28, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "FDA Set to Authorize Updated Covid-19 Booster Shots for Newer Omicron Strains Without Completed Human Tests: Agency Will Assess New Jabs Based on Mice Research and Older Vaccines" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 28, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "'Not Only Bad Medicine, It's Bad Policy': Moderna Receives FDA Green Light for Covid-19 Booster Targeting the Omicron Variant Despite Some Experts Saying the Shot Provides Little Additional Protection" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "New Shots for Fall: CDC Approves Redesigned Covid Booster Vaccines Aimed at Tackling Omicron Strain for Over 12s" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about masks

• An article by David Averre titled "Outrage as Berkeley Is Now Demanding Students Wear Masks If They Are Not Vaccinated Against FLU" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

Comments about entertainment media

• An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Dunked: NFL Preseason Game Averages More Viewers Than Every 2021 NBA Christmas Game" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

Comments about the news media

- An article by Jennifer Maas titled "NBC Considers Abandoning 10:00 p.m. Primetime Hour for Local Programming" was posted at variety.com on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Greg Gutfeld Crowned 'King of Late-Night' as Ratings Topping Colbert, Kimmel, Fallon" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Fox Stars Sean Hannity, Tucker Carlson, Jeanine Pirro and Lou Dobbs Are Deposed as Part of \$1.6 Billion Dominion Voting Lawsuit That Claims They Perpetuated Election Fraud Lies by Hosting Trump Lawyers and Rudy Giuliani On-Air" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "The Media Avoids Every Biden Fiasco" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Last Week the Media Gushed Over Biden's Approval Rating; Would They Like to Comment on This Week's Numbers?" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

 An article by Cameron Cawthrone and Jessica Chasmar titled "Hunter Biden Secured Dinner for Client at Chinese Embassy Following Luncheon

Hosted by VP Biden, Emails Show" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 1, 2022.

Hunter Biden and FBI

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Bill Maher Suggests Hunter Biden Laptop Was Kept From Media to Get Rid of Trump" was posted at townhall.com on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Top FBI Agent Accused of Protecting Hunter Biden From Probes Resigns: Veteran Is Marched Out of HQ Over Claims He Suppressed Laptop Story and Was 'Politically Biased' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "FBI Agent Who Retired Amid Backlash Over the Hunter Biden Laptop Probe Insists He Is Not Biased and a Subsequent Investigation Will Clear Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Walter Finch titled "FBI Staff Have 'Lost Confidence' in Director Christopher Wray and Are Calling for Him to Step Down, Says Lawyer—One Day After It Emerged 'Politically Biased' Agent Who Protected Hunter Biden Had Left the Bureau" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• An article by Zach Schonfeld titled "[Bernie] Sanders Has Highest Favorability Among Possible 2024 Contenders: Poll" was posted at thehill.com on Aug. 26, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.

• An article by Staff titled "Biden: 'Not a Joke' and 'Not Joking' [Nine Times]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Antonella Marty titled "It's Easy Being a Socialist in America [Being a Socialist in a Country From Which You Don't Have to Escape]" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Biden Was Told Not to Cancel Student Loan Debt by Janet Yellen and Jill [Biden], but Kamala Harris Pushed Him to Do It—and the \$1 Trillion Scheme Was Unveiled Before It Was Properly Costed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Appoints Former CIA Chief of Staff and MSNBC Pundit [Jeremy Bash] to His Intelligence Board—Despite Him Signing Letter Saying Hunter Biden's Laptop Was Russian Disinformation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith, Melissa Koenig and David Averre titled "San Francisco's Homelessness Laid Bare: Images Show City Streets Crowded With Tents as Figures Show 8,000 Are Homeless—but Woke Politicians Do Nothing as Business Owners Threatening to Withhold Taxes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Stacey Abrams' Firm Received Thousands to Consult George Soros District Attorney Efforts, Filings Reveal" was posted at foxnews.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Bail Group [Minnesota Freedom Fund]
 Backed by Kamala Harris Helped Free Suspect Now Accused of Murder" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Paul Bedard titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Approval and Favorability Ratings in Rare 'Majority' Territory" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "The Midterms Lesson Republicans Should Take From Dobbs [Abortion Ruling by SCOTUS] Isn't to Back Down, But to Fight Harder" was posted at thefederalist.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Florida Ranked #1 Nationwide in Fiscal and Economic Freedom, #2 in Education Freedom by Prominent Think Tank [Cato Institute]" was posted at theblaze.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Sarah Palin Loses Special Election: Democrat Mary Peltola Will Become First Native Alaskan in Congress as She Snatches House Seat From Republican—Spoiling Former Governor's Long-Awaited Political Comeback" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Andi Ortiz titled "[Actor] Rob Schneider Roasted for Saying He'd 'Absolutely' Sacrifice His Career for His Right-Wing Political Beliefs" was posted at thewrap.com on Aug. 31, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Trent Baker titled "Dershowitz: 'I Voted Against Trump Twice,' But Mar-a-Lago 'Was An Improper Search' " was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 21, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Trump's Ex-Lawyer Alan Dershowitz Says the DOJ Has 'Enough Evidence to Indict' Former President, but Won't Because Hillary Clinton's Handling of State Department Emails Was Worse" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 27, 2022.
- An article by Sonam Sheth titled "If Prosecutors Decide to Indict Trump, They'll Wait Until After the November Midterms to Do So: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled " 'He Can Do It All': Trump Brings on High-Powered Florida Litigator to Manage FBI Raid Case" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Trump Promises Full Pardons and an Apology From the Government for All Capitol Rioters If He Is Elected Again" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 1, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Thefts of Kia and Hyundai Models Soar by 767% in Chicago Due to TikTok Challenge That Gives Instructions on How to Steal the Cars—a Troubling Trend Reported All Across America" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 26, 2022.
- An article by Charles Passy titled "Booking a Flight? Travel Guru Samantha

Brown Says You Should Always Do These 3 Things to Avoid Delays [Book Earliest Flight, Book Directly With Airline and Quickly Use Social Media When a Problem Occurs]" was posted at marketwatch.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

- An article by James Cooney titled "U.S. Open [Tennis] Star [Benoit Paire] Tanks [His Match] So Badly He Packs His Bag to Leave Before the Match Even Finishes—After Not Trying at All for Two Sets in Embarrassing Effort He'll Be Paid \$116,000 For" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Restaurants in Mississippi' Biggest City [Jackson, Miss.] Are Forced to Spend Up to \$800-a-Day on Bottled Water After Treatment Plant Broke Down: Firefighters Fear They'll Be Unable to Tackle Blazes and Locals Are Warned Not to Use Tap Water" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Aug. 30, 2022.
- An article by Jing Pan titled "Smoking Weed Is More Popular Than Smoking Tobacco in the U.S." posted at moneywise.com Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Gwyneth Rees titled "Serial Sperm Donor [Age 30] Who Has Fathered 50 Children and Has 15 More on the Way Claims He Is So Popular Because His Donations Are 'Free' and He Likes to 'Get to Know' the People He Helps" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Tropical Storm Danielle Forms in the Atlantic and Is Expected to Morph Into the First Hurricane of Historically Quiet Season—Just in Time for Labor Day: Tempest Could Whip Up 100 MPH Gusts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 2, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."